
PE Sports Premium Funding Expenditure Percentage Breakdown 2022 – 2023  

Over the course of the academic year 2022-2023, Corsham Primary school received £21,800 as part 

of a government funded initiative - the PE and sports premium.  The funding is as a result of the 

2012 London Olympics and part of the Olympic legacy.   The aim of the initiative is to improve the 

quality, variety and general provision of PE at primary schools.   

The graph below shows a percentage breakdown of how Corsham Primary School used the funding 

to improve the quality, variety and provision over the academic year 2021 -2022 

PE Sports Premium Funding Expenditure Percentage Breakdown.      

 

Staff Training CPD 

All teaching staff at Corsham Primary School answered a questionnaire in order to identify teaching 

strengths and weaknesses.  Twelve teaching staff received coaching and mentoring from an outside 

agency of fully qualified teachers and sports coaches, on a given unit suitable for their year for a six 

week period on a scheme called Real PE or more traditional sports using The PE Hub schemes of 

work.  These lessons were observed regularly in order to monitor their impact and ensure their 

quality. 

 

Resources and Equipment 

Corsham Primary used part of the funding to replace and improve the resource available to improve 

the provision of PE. With the curriculum slightly changing we needed to provide new equipment for 

some sports for example badminton, new nets, rackets and shuttlecocks.  

 

Increasing Participation, Variety and the amount of Competitive Sports 

The employment of the SSCO allowed the children to attend sporting events that were competitive  

and non-competitive. These were mainly focusing on year 5 and 6 and many children represented 

the school in a range of sports. We represented the local schools at the Girls North Wiltshire Football 

finals where we came third. We manage some Intrasport competitions between year groups, which 



was a huge success. Sports days went ahead at both sites and events where every child the 

opportunity to participate.  

Bath Rugby Foundation came in to work with Year 5 and 6 with their leadership package. We also 

had Bath Rugby Foundation leading Attacking Maths with year 4 at the Pound Pill site. Wiltshire 

cricket provided some sessions for some different year groups linking to their unit of work.  

We also provided the opportunity for those children that could not swim 25 metres in year 5 and 6 

with booster sessions. This was a huge success, currently year 3 and 4 have lessons as part of the PE 

curriculum.   

 

Monitoring Impact & Stationary and Materials 

Money was also spent on monitoring the impact of the expenditure and on stationery and materials 

to aid the delivery of PE, as well as release time for Lead Athletes to create progression documents 

and review the curriculum.  


